Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the May 13, 1996 meeting.

The minutes of the May 6, 1996 meeting were approved.

Board members present were: Paula Clemente, Peter Moore and Carol Smith. Also present was Philip Dwight Business Manager.

The Selectmen signed a T.A.N. for \$175,000 and approved three Intent to Cuts , 2 in the name of Don Hardwick and one for James Cleary.

The position of A.R.T.S. supervisor was discussed. A final decision was postponed until Peter obtained more information about certification requirements. Phil will talk to Art Bryer about his intentions of working on a permanent basis.

Todd McClintock was hired to maintain the three Town cemeteries for the summer of 1996. Phil will try to find someone willing to maintain Memorial Park and other downtown Town lawns.

A specific request to waive the penalty for sending in a late inventory was discussed. It was agreed that waivers should not be given unless it was an extraordinary circumstance. It was noted that in the past even current selectmen were required to pay.

The installation of a cold drink vending machine at the beach was approved. Paula presented the names of the lifeguards who have been hired. The list with salaries will be presented to the Board in the near future.

Legal advice will be sought about sending out notices of zoning violations.

Carol presented preliminary information about the used oil furnaces. A decision about what will be done with the one in the Town barn will be made later.

No decision was reached about providing Medical Insurance for teams participating in Park and Recreation teams.

Phil was asked to check on the status of a mobile home off Route 202 across from Chauncey Farm.

The next Board of Selectmen's meeting was scheduled for Wednesday May 29.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted, Philip T. Dwight Business Manager